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Michael Brett Young

Charter Review Secretariat, 

Level 24, 121 Exhibition Street, 

Melbourne, VIC, 3000 
Via email: charter.review@justice.vic.gov.au 
Friday 12 June 2015

Dear Mr Brett Young,
I write on behalf of Wyndham City to make a submission as part of the Review of the Charter of Human Rights and Responsibilities Act 2006 (the Charter).  Council has considered the Terms of Reference for the Charter Review and is pleased to provide a general response for your consideration.
Wyndham City is a rapidly growing municipality to the west of metropolitan Melbourne.  Our current population is just over 200,000 and this is expected to nearly double to 384,275 by 2034.  In Wyndham, 77 babies are born and 204 residents move into the municipality each week, making it one of the fastest growing municipalities in Australia. Approximately 34 per cent of Wyndham’s population are born overseas and over a quarter of the population speaks a language other than English at home. In carrying out its roles and functions, Council endeavours to meet the needs of the rapidly changing community in ways that promote the dignity and respect for all individuals in the community.  

Council supports and considers important the overarching purpose of the Charter of enhancing the protection of human rights for persons in Victoria.  Council also supports the obligation on it to act in a way that is compatible with the human rights protected by the Charter and to give proper consideration to those human rights in decision making processes.  

The Charter has assisted Council to actively consider human rights in its everyday work.  Through the operation of the Charter, Council is building a culture of human rights whereby such rights are taken more seriously and considered more systematically. It has also meant that Council is more aware of not adopting blanket policies or making decisions which mean that the specific needs of individuals are not (or cannot) be taken into account. Council’s commitment to the Charter has been supported through ongoing mandatory training for Council staff and Councillors.

Of particular note, over the last two years Wyndham City has increased its commitment to engaging the community in decision making.  This has been achieved through policy, the establishment of new portfolio committees chaired by Councillors and through direct engagement activities including ‘listening posts’ and community dinners.

While progress has been made in many areas, the full effects of the Charter on Council’s operations and in the community are yet to be realised.  However, Council remains committed to developing and refining our approach to maximise the effect of the Charter on the Wyndham community.

To assist Council to fully meet its obligations, we would welcome opportunities for further support and development.  Resources and tailored support, such as the Victorian Local Governance Association’s Human Rights Toolkit, are considered necessary to provide best practice examples from other local governments and to promote continued improvement across the sector.
Furthermore, Council considers ongoing partnerships with community groups and organisations, other Councils, State Government Departments and the Victorian Equal Opportunity and Human Rights Commission as being central to the ongoing implementation of the Charter.  Such partnerships will assist Council to develop a deeper understanding of human rights issues.
Council would like to reaffirm its commitment to the protection and consideration of human rights in policy, service delivery and decision making and we look forward to being notified of the outcome of the Charter review.
If your office would like any further information about this submission please contact Georgie Hill, Coordinator, Governance and City Engagement on 8734 5472 or georgie.hill@wyndham.vic.gov.au.

Kind regards,
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Kelly Grigsby

Director, Community Development




